## **Hot Lunch Program**

June 6<sup>th</sup> will be the last day we are offering hot lunch for this school year. After that date, we may be able to assist with forgotten lunches but only in a limited capacity and only as long as supplies last. We will not be purchasing groceries after that date so cannot guarantee anything will be available at any particular time. Please ensure that your child brings a lunch and snacks each day, during the last two weeks of school. Milk will be finished for the year on June 13<sup>th</sup>.

## **Transfer Requests**

Please remember if you live outside our zoned catchment area and require approval to attend Summerhill as a non-zone school, these requests need to be completed on an annual basis. The forms are available at the Oromocto Education Centre and, once completed, need to be returned there for processing. The forms are also available online on the Anglophone West School District website under Parents > Student Transfer Request Form.

#### Track & Field

Phys Ed classes are starting to prepare for the annual Track & Field meet May 14<sup>th</sup> at the Leroy Washburn Track on Waasis Rd. The rain date is May 15<sup>th</sup>. The OEC Track & Field Day is May 30<sup>th</sup> with a rain date of May 31<sup>st</sup>. Top finishers from our school event will participate at the OEC event.

### Pirates!

Mrs. Paul and Mrs. MacIntosh would like to say a huge "Ahoy Mateys and Thank You!" to the talented cast of Pirates. Our Drama team took home 5 awards at the District Drama Festival and performed to a full house at our evening dessert theatre. A special thank you to family and friends who came for some dessert and to watch our actors shine on stage.

### **Grade 5 Students**

Harold Peterson Middle School has invited the families of Grade 5 students who will be attending the school in September to an orientation evening on Monday, June 3<sup>rd</sup> at 6:00 pm.

Ridgeview Middle School has invited the families of Grade 5 students who will be attending the school in September to an orientation evening on Wednesday, June 5<sup>th</sup> at 6:00 pm.

## **PSSC Meeting**

The PSSC will be meeting at 6:30 pm the evening of May 22, 2019. All are welcome to attend. This will be our last PSSC meeting of the year.

# Spring Into Fun 2019 – Summerhill St Elementary Annual Fundraising Event

Spring Into Fun 2019 is on Thursday, May 23<sup>rd</sup>,5:30-8:00 PM. It will be packed full with many fun family activities. All proceeds raised will go to fine arts programming and our newly-created Maker Space room at Summerhill Street Elementary School.

At the event, we will have games, a silent auction, Cake Walk, Pick-a-Prize and tables from local vendors. We will also have a barbecue so families can enjoy their supper before heading into the school for all these fun events.

We are hoping our families can help support the event by donating prizes for the games and the Cake Walk. A requested division for donations is: Grade 3 classes, Mlle Jones & Mrs Paul's classes – Cakes/Cupcakes; Grade 5 classes, Mme Lavoie & Ms. Davidson's classes – prizes from the dollar store.

We are also offering space for local vendors at \$10 per table. Please email Mrs. Atherton at <a href="mailto:shannon.atherton@nbed.nb.ca">shannon.atherton@nbed.nb.ca</a> if you would like to reserve a table or have any questions about the event.

### **Grade 5 Class Tshirts**

The Grade Five class of 2019 is being offered the opportunity to order special t-shirts to celebrate their final year at Summerhill Street Elementary School. This t-shirt has "Summerhill Class of 2019" and all our grade 5 students' names on the back and "Summerhill St Elementary" on the front.

Orders will be accepted from Monday, April 29<sup>th</sup> until Friday, May 17<sup>th</sup>. Order forms will be sent home with each student. If you would like to order a t-shirt for your child, please complete the form and either make payment online or attach \$16.00 for all sizes up to Adult XL. For sizes 2XL-5XL, please pay \$19.50. If you are paying by cheque, please make it payable to Summerhill Street Elementary School.

## **Summerhill Hockey League**



The SHL is going strong! We are very excited to announce that the annual Summerhill Hockey League has started and games are held at noon hour in the gym. This program is very popular and is led by Mme. Small. Students have signed

up and have been placed on their teams and competition is fierce. The champions will challenge the teachers in June.

## **Dressing For The Weather**



These days can be challenging when trying to dress your child for the weather. Our school grounds are still

very wet so, even though

the days will become warmer and sunnier, it wouldn't be a bad idea to have your child wear rubber boots for at least a few weeks yet. We encourage the students to stay away from the wetter patches but slips still happen when we are having fun. A change of clothing in the book bag will help to avoid calls home for dry clothes. It is still cool in the morning so a light jacket is in order but with the sun usually coming out by lunchtime, a hat and some sunscreen would not be amiss.

### School Trip - Green Hill Lake Camp

Our whole school will be going to Green Hill Lake Camp on June 13, 2019. There are many outdoor activities to take part in and fun for all! Some activities are: canoeing, kayaking, swimming, rock climbing, tree go, camp fire to make s'mores, indoor floor hockey and paddle boating. Life jackets are provided by Green Hill Lake. The cost per student is \$15.00. This is to cover the cost of the day. Please note: if the cost presents a financial hardship, please let your teacher know so we can help.

This is a special day for Students and Staff, spending time together outside the classroom, going over the great year they all had and enjoying a fun-filled day. Let the amazing Summerhill Team and the great staff of Green Hill Lake look after the children! We have this covered! Parents, we will see you all back at Summerhill at the end of the day for those being picked up or walking. All other students will be placed on their end-of-day bus.

We will be leaving the school at 8:45am and will be returning by 3:00pm for busing. Please make sure that your child has bug spray and sunscreen with them.

## What will I need to pack?

- Sunscreen
- Bug spray
- Hat
- Towel
- Change of clothes
- Sneakers
- <u>Swimsuit</u> One-piece swimsuits are best and swim tops for boys and girls are encouraged as the water will still be a little chilly.
- <u>Lunch</u> Please don't forget lunch and snacks. There is no place there for children to purchase food.
- Water bottle

MAY 2019

<u> </u>	
May 3	NBTA Council Day – no classes for students; Professional Learning for staff
May 13	NBTA Branch Meeting Day – no classes for students; Meetings for staff
May 14	Track & Field Day – rain date is May 15
May 16	Grade 5s to Science Expo at Currie Centre (if ordered, hot lunch will be packed
	and sent with students)
May 17	Grade 5 Career Day #1
May 17	Grade 5 Year-end Tshirt order due
May 20	Victoria Day – no school
May 21-24	Grade 4 Assessment – Literacy, Math, Science, FI Reading
May 22	PSSC – 6:30 PM
May 23	Cinderella – OHS 1:00 PM – all students will walk
May 23	Spring Into Fun 2019 – 5:30-8:00 PM
May 24	Grade 3 Assembly - York Search & Rescue 10:45-11:30 AM
May 24	Grade 5 Career Day #2
May 27	Permission slips for Green Hill Lake year-end trip go home
May 28	Grade 5 walk to middle schools for orientation tour 1:00 PM
May 30	District (OEC) Track & Field, rain date is May 31 (Top finishers only)
May 31	Grade 5 Career Day #3
June 3	Gr 5 Orientation at Harold Peterson Middle School for parents and students
	6:00 PM
June 5	Gr 5 Orientation at Ridgeview Middle School for parents and students 6:00 PM
June 6	LAST DAY FOR HOT LUNCH
June 7	Grade 5 Career Day #4
June 13	School year-end trip to Green Hill Lake Camp
June 14	LAST DAY FOR MILK
June 18	Gr 4 Celebration 9:00 am
June 18	Gr 3 Celebration 1:00 pm
June 19	Gr 5 Celebration 9:00 am
June 20	Activity Day including Student vs Teachers hockey game
June 21	Last Day of School for Students
June 28	Last day school office will be open; will reopen August 19, 2019